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RECOMMENDATION





MTA staff recommends the Board of Directors support SCA 11. 





PROVISIONS





Article XIX of the State Constitution regulates the use of motor vehicle fuel revenues by the State of California.  Included in that article are provisions, which require that loans from the State Highway Account (SHA) or Public Transportation Account (PTA) to the General Fund be repaid with interest.  





SCA 11 would:


Require that loans from the State Highway Account be repaid with interest when those accounts loan funds to any other fund or account.


Require that loans from the Public Transportation Account be repaid with interest when those accounts loan funds to any other fund or account.  





IMPACT ANALYSIS





SCA 11 is proposed by Senator Murray in response to the Governor’s proposed State Budget for Fiscal Year 2003.  In this budget, the Governor proposes to loan funds from the Traffic Congestion Relief Fund (TCRF) to the General Fund and to backfill the TCRF with loans from the SHA and PTA.  Under this proposal the loans would be paid back, however, the payback would not include interest.  This is due to the fact that since the SHA loan is to the TCRF as opposed to the General Fund directly, Article XIX does not apply.  There are currently no payback requirements for loans from the TCRF. 





In difficult budgetary times, the State has frequently sought to borrow from transportation related accounts due to the accounts’ relatively high balances.  For example, the SHA balance has fluctuated between $1-2 billion over the last few years.  This is due mainly to the high receipt of gas tax proceeds in the state and the delay in allocation of funds for approved projects.  Another important issue to consider, however, when evaluating the SHA balance is that although the balance itself may appear high, the funds may be essentially committed through STIP programming and other commitments.  The actual drawdown on the account occurs as projects reach implementation.





Recognizing this fact, the Davis Administration sought to develop a budget proposal, which would allow for loans from transportation-related accounts to help with the State General Fund deficit.  Under that proposal the Administration sought flexibility in loaning funds between accounts.  This flexibility would allow the administration to assist the general fund but would also allow for the allocation of funds to transportation projects as needed.  





The concern with the budget proposal as identified by Senator Murray, is that in structuring the loans from the TCRF rather than directly from the SHA, it appears that the payback with interest provisions would be avoided.  Senator Murray’s staff indicates that the estimated interest from the SHA alone would amount to approximately $50 million annually.  





SCA 11 would help to preserve funds in the SHA and, therefore, make those funds available for transportation purposes.





Staff recommends a support position on SCA 11.  To date, there is no registered support or opposition on this bill.
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